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The newsletter is distributed fortnightly with room reports appearing in alternate editions. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

19 March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 

20 March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 

21 March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 
Harmony Day 

12-1pm 

22 March 
Parent/Teacher 

interviews 

 

23 March 
CoM 

nominations 
due 

24/25 March 

26 March 27 March 28 March 
Meals on 
Wheels 

29 March 
Last Day of 

Term  
(2.15pm finish) 

30 March 
Good Friday 

31/1 April 
Golden 

Horseshoe 
Festival & 

Movie night 

TERM 2 
16 April 

Term 2 begins 

 

17 April 
 

18 April 
School BBQς 

5.30pm 
AGM- 6.30pm 

19 April 
 

20 April 
Meals on 
Wheels 

21/22 April 
How to make a 

wicking bed 
veggie patch 2-

4.30pm 

23 April 
 

24 April 25 April 
School Closure -

Anzac Day 

 

26 April 27 April 
Cross Country 

9am-3pm 

28/29 April 

30 April 1 May 2 May 3 May 4 May 5/6 May 

7 May 8 May 9 May 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
night 5-6pm 

10 May 11 May 12/13 May 

14 May 15 May 
NAPLAN 

16 May 
NAPLAN 

17 May 
NAPLAN 

18 May 
Meals on 
Wheels 

19/20 May 

Term 1    
Week 8 ς 22nd March 2018 

 

2018 Term Dates: Term 1 - 31st January ς 29th March (9 weeks) 

    Term 2 ς 16th April ς 29th June (11 weeks) 

    Term 3 ς 16th July ς 21st September (10 weeks) 

Term 4 ς 8th October ς 14th December (10 weeks) 
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A note from Susi  
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ŀnd performances in two major whole school community events, the official opening of 

the multi-purpose hall and Harmony Day, has been outstanding. It has been an absolute pleasure to share this journey 

with so many of the children. Whether it be greeting the official guests, performing on stage, the excitement of 

dressing up or the anticipation of being in the audience, I have observed incredible growth of confidence and sense of 

community amongst the students. I am so happy to see that so many of our families, grandparents and friends could 

join us on both occasions. I am also acutely aware that many families could not attend because of the time of day. We 

plan to offer other celebrations throughout the year at different times to cater to all of our familiesΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ 

join us I hope you enjoy the photos. 

On Harmony Day, the school participated in Lunch Money for Refugees fundraising campaign with the UN Refugee 

Agency of Australia for UNHCR, to raise much-needed funds to provide emergency nutrition to refugee children. 

Families estimated how much the lunch in their lunchboxes cost to prepare and donated this amount to the cause. 

The school raised a massive $280 from this one event. Congratulations everyone! 

School community events take an enormous amount of work and effort behind the scenes. I sincerely wish to thank 

the following people for their contribution to: 

Official Opening of the Multipurpose Hall 

Beechworth Honey: Donation of natural beeswax candles and dishes for the procession of peace candles creating an 

incredible atmosphere. 

Alison Lloyd: Organising so much behind the scenes, banners, plaques, order of events and more. 

Rohan Chabaud: MC for the event showcasing the lightning and sound system  

Feona Roscouet: Managing front of house, setting up the hall and ironing out all sorts of problems. 

Asha Dilkes-Hoffman: Input to planning and ushering on the day 

Dana Brazionis: Setting up and packing up the hall. 

 

Harmony Day 

Amber Vincent: Our wonderful music teacher for an amazing effort teaching a range of songs and music across the 

school this term specifically to perform on Harmony Day. The joy of the children was clearly evident and the 

performances were beautiful and entertaining. 

Year 6 dancers: Choreographed and rehearsed by students in their lunchtime with no teacher input.    

Fun and entertaining absolutely loved by the audience.  

Next, 8 days to go until our fundraising extravaganza Easter Saturday, remember we need parents to help! Parades, 

movie nights and face painting. Register your interest with Feona or Sharelle in the office. 

Harmony Day 

 



 

 

   

Official Opening of the Hall 
 

 

 



 

Fundraising 
 

Easter Weekend Fundraising Event 
We are still in need of some helpers for the Easter weekend.  This is a big opportunity to raise funds for our school so 
any help will be greatly appreciated.  Please let us know if you can help with any of the below events: 
Friday 30th March.  
Movie night, Princess Bride 6pm: Our parent co-ordinator is Marty Young.  Help is needed with making and selling 
popcorn, set up of the hall, meet, greet and seat people, run lucky door prizes and/or raffle.  If you can help with movie 
night please give Marty a call on 0416 100 923. 
Saturday 31st March.  
Face Painting 10am ς 12 noon: Our parent co-ordinator is Kylie France.  Help is needed with set up and pack up. 
Parade ς commencing at 2pm: We need a volunteer to be parent co-ordinator for this event.  We would love to see a 
huge school presence for this.  Kylie Sanderson has offered to help with making ribbons so the children can do a ribbon 
dance.  If anyone would like to help Kylie with the ribbons please let us know.  The theme for the parade is Gold Rush, 
so we require decorations to be made that suit the theme. 
 
Any offers of help, big or small, would be greatly appreciated.  It is your continued support that makes these events 
successful.  
  

Cycle 2 News 
From the Moonstone and Turquoise room 
 
Project Work ς More Than Just The Facts!  
 
As the term draws to an end, the children are busy finalising their 
projects.  But why do projects?  ²ƘŀǘΩǎ the aim of individual project 
work? 
 

For some children the hardest task is choosing a topic.  Topics this term have been guided by the Second 
Great Story along with our cultural studies of Africa/South America.  Through presentations and class 
discussions the children will chose topics of interest that will sustain their learning over many weeks or the 
whole term.  If children ŎŀƴΩǘ decide, we offer questions to help pinpoint an area of interest.  
 
Now ƛǘΩǎ time to gather information ς where from and how? Books! The children are taught to use content 
pages and index pages to help locate specific information, older children use the internet if books are unable 
to provide their answers, while adults will provide suitable information (in terms of content and reading 
level) from the internet for the younger children, if information is proving elusive in our resources.  
 
The children are encouraged to record information under suitable headings, e.g. for an animal study those 
headings may include classification, diet, habitat, threats etc.. The children then re-word information into 
their own words. 

 
The final step is to determine how the information is best presented.  What makes an attractive project?  Is 
it ordered?  Is it easy to read?   
 
Along with all this the children also need to manage their time and their distractions. 
 
So you can see, ƛǘΩǎ not the final product that is of paramount importance (although the children really are 
proud of their accomplishments), ƛǘΩǎ the journey and all the skills they learned along the way - the struggles 
and the triumphs, that will be valuable for them in the years to come.  



 

 
Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘǿƻ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿƭȅ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴŜŘ ¸ŜŀǊ пΩǎ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ƛƴ /ȅŎƭŜ о ǿƛǘƘ all 

of us in Moonstone through a presentation they created. They gave us some valuable insights into transitioning and 

working in their new environment. They dispelled some myths, told us what to expect and how much they were 

enjoying their new challenges and changes.  

Some of their key pearls of wisdom to our students were: 

¶ While it may look like you have less work, because it is only under three titles, there is actually more work to 

be done for each subject area. 

¶ The work is much harder, so the advice was to work really, really hard in Cycle 2! 

¶ You have to be good at managing distractions, so you can get on with your work. 

The benefits of having mixed age group classrooms is that students share experiences, help each other and generally 

accept information from another child more readily than they would sometimes hear it from an adult!  

άThe main thing is that the groups should contain different ages, because it has great influence on the cultural 

development of the child. This is obtained by the relations of the children among themselves. You cannot imagine how 

well a young child learns from an older child; how patient the older child is with the difficulties of the youngerέ aŀǊƛŀ 

Montessori, The Child, Society and the World.  

 

Cycle 3 News 
From the Tigereye room 
Outside writing 
hǳǊ Ψǿŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪΩ ƻƴ ŀ aƻƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ aŀȅŘŀȅ Ƙƛƭƭ 
gardens. We have also been stopping and writing about what we notice around us then 
coming back to the same spot to notice what has changed. Being outside is an 
important part of what we do at Montessori and I am always looking for more and more 
ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŘŀȅΦ άA child needs to live naturally and not 
simply have a knowledge of nature. The most important thing is to free the child, if 
possible, from the ties which keep him isolated in the artificial life of a cityΦέ aŀǊƛŀ 
Montessori (Nature in Education, 1944).  
Art- Modern Masters  
Tigereye students have been learning about some of the modern masters such as Van 
Gogh, Matisse and Chagall. Their oil pastel drawings of surrealist looking houses were 
inspired by some of the work of Russian/French painter Marc Chagall (1887-1985). 
Students then chose an artwork from one of the modern European masters, we colour 
photocopied the work and they painted over the top, carefully trying to blend the 
colours to match the original and use similar brush strokes. 
 

We recently served and delivered a warm lunch to 
all those across the school who paid for our 
fundraising lunch of Biryani. 

We then looked at some websites of different 
organisations doing great things, to decide who we 
wanted to support and so where we would send 
our money. 

After a democratic vote we chose to send our 
money to https://www.take3.org/ who will, 
according to their webǎƛǘŜΣ ǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ άhelp remove 
millions of pieces of plastic from the environment & 
inspire a new generation to protect our oceansΦέ 
They now have the $48 dollars we raised.  

https://www.take3.org/


 

Maths  
Squaring, squaring, squaring! Some students have been completing work on squaring 
numbers, including binomials, trinomials and quadnomials. Eli, Cooper and Sol decided 
to do 9999 ²  and to do this they needed four pegboards! And about one hour of 
Monday afternoon!!! 
History 
Delightful dioramas have been taking shape across the room as some students explore 
millions of years of history from the Precambrian period to the Jurassic period. 
Geography  
The Year 6s have been learning about the rivers of Australia. We have recently focused 
on the Murray river, learning about why it is such an important river and learning about 
the connections Indigenous Australians living along the Murray have to the river. We 
ǿŀǘŎƘŜŘ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨwƛǾŜǊ YƛŘǎΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ƻƴ .ŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ bŜǿǎΦ 
Presentation to Moonstone 
Violet decided to give a short presentation to Moonstone students about how Cycle 3 
is different to Cycle 2. Violet wrote up a list of points and then went into Moonstone 
with Stella one afternoon to give the talk and answer questions from students. 

 

 

From the Topaz room 
This term Topaz was delighted to have Audrey, Kate and Ben begin their transition to Cycle 3 mid-term.  Anouk and 
IŀǊǳƪƻ ǿŜǊŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƴƻǿ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎƻƭƛŘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ¸ŜŀǊ п ƎƛǊƭǎ ǘƻ ǎƛǘ ǿƛǘƘΦ  ²ƛǘƘ !ǎƘŀΩǎ ƘŜƭǇΣ ǘƘŜ 
children have organised shopping and cooking for two or three courses every two weeks, with the finished dishes 
being eaten at a lunchtime banquet.  

      
Year 4 have been running some plant experiments with dwarf beans to look at the impact of no/some/plenty of 
minerals on their growth.  The bean seeds were obviously born contrary, because those that have done best were 
those that received no minerals, while the impeccably fed beans withered up and died. Still, any outcome has a cause, 
so why our beans took this course will be the source of an interesting discussion as we wrap up the experiment next 
week. 
 
The boys worked with etching tools to carve a shape into a clay block, which they painted and used to print, producing 
some delightful artworks. 



 

      
With the new hall, we have been able to offer the children different options at lunchtime, with board games on 
Monday, dancing Tuesday, Cycle 2 ball games on Thursday and Cycle 3 on Friday.  The new options have been 
immensely popular, with the outdoor area looking considerably depleted (especially on Fridays).   

       
In Week 8, Amber Croft came in to show us how to make baskets using raffia and rope.  Some of the students took to 
basket-ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅΩŘ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǇŜǊǎƛǎǘ 
past the initial few rows, which are the most challenging.  Many are eager to finish by Easter, so they can use the 
baskets for Easter eggs.  Thank you, Amber! 
 
A large group of students, including one or two from Tigereye, have been working throughout the term on a dance for 
Harmony Day.  Choreographed and rehearsed by the students independently, this is a great example of what children 
can do when they are inspired to achieve a goal they have set themselves.  Look out for their dance on Harmony Day! 
Many of the students have been working on economics in one form or another this term.  The older students have 
been finding and mapping where various types of natural resources are found in Australia, while younger students 
have explored how various products that we find in shops, ranging from milk to fish food, are produced.   

        
The older girls have been exercising great creativity in creating models of various compounds, using plasticine, 
cardboard and wood, and (my personal favourite!) handmade pompoms, while the younger girls explore the structure 
of atoms.  
       
 With the Easter holidays now close upon us, 
Cycle 3 would like to wish you all a happy Easter 
and a relaxing break over the holiday period. 

  

 

 

 
 


